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This column is published to encour-
age interchange of ideas on railway
signaling subjects. Letters published
will be signed with the author's name,
unless the awthor objects. However, in
order to encourage open discussion of
controversial matters, letters may be
sigined with pen names at the request
of the author. In such instances, the
correspondent must supply the editor
with his name and address as evidence
of good faith. This information will
not be disclosed, even on inquiry -
less the correspondent consents.

Simplified Signaling

Cincinnati, Ohio
March 22, 1941
To the Editor:

I am glad to see your editorial on
“A Simplified Signaling Arrange-
ment” beginning on page 136 of the
March issue.

It should have a good effect in
bringing people, who have gone
“crazy” about unnecessary features on
centralized traffic control, back to their
senses. The manufacturer is some-
what helpless m this regard because
if he refuses to give the customer a
lot of “stuff” he wants to pay for, but
does not need, he is apt to lose busi-
ness.

To cure this, the railroad people
themselves must start thinking, and
also analyzing what they need, rather
than what they think they need. The
difference is enormous in dollar value
and, in many instances, is just enough
to “sink™ a proposed centralized traffic
control installation, which many times
could be made almost as cheaply as
Absolute Permissive Block. As you
have pointed out, the simplified ar-
rangement of semi-automatic signals
surely does overcome all of the short-
comings of Absolute Permissive
Block, particularly in light of the In-
terstate Commerce Comumission re-
quirements.

T hope you will keep on “pounding”
on this matter.

B. J. Scawexbpr,

Assistant Signal Engineer,
New York Central System.



